
 
   

 

March 14, 2024 

 

 

Dear Staff, Parents, and Community Members, 

 

As communicated in the GCSD Spring Newsletter sent out on March 4, 2024, the School District 

of Glenwood City continues our active investigation regarding its former superintendent and is 
cooperating with all outside investigating authorities. The District is not able to comment further 

on this matter at the current time.  

 

The School District of Glenwood City has a fundamental responsibility to be effective stewards of 

the taxpayers' money. To provide complete transparency, the GCSD Board of Education approved 

a contract with Intellex Forensics Advisory Services, Inc. at last night’s Board Work Session to 

conduct a forensic audit to begin as soon as possible. The fee for conducting the forensic review of 

School District Glenwood City is capped at $21,000.  

 

As stated before, we would like to assure the Glenwood City community that we are taking these 

issues seriously. We appreciate the community’s understanding and support. When and if we are 

able to share more information, we will do so. The School District of Glenwood City’s TOP 

PRIORITY is ensuring that we provide the highest quality learning environment for our students 

and that we hold ourselves to the utmost moral and ethical standards regarding the District’s 

internal operations. The School District of Glenwood City’s TEAM of Staff will continue to focus 

on the educational process for EVERY STUDENT, EVERY DAY and we appreciate your 

support and patience as we work through this current situation. We will continue to earn your trust 

with true integrity and transparency.  

 

Respectfully,  

 

Patrick B. Olson 

District Administrator
 

 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UviZzcdl1zm9h43CdIQx9r0SDYh2FXMe/view?usp=sharing

